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October 15, 2024 
 
Request for Letters of Intent for Adult Protective Services Program 
Egyptian Area Agency on Aging is accepting “letters of intent” to apply for the designation of 

Adult Protective Services Provider in the areas listed below: 
 
Alexander, Franklin, Gallatin, Hardin, Jackson, Johnson, Massac, Perry, Pope, Pulaski, Saline, 
Union, and Williamson Counties 
 
The Adult Protective Services Program’s focus is to prevent abuse, neglect, and financial 
exploitation of people with disabilities between the ages of 18-59 living in the community. 
The Adult Protective Services Program is designated by the Regional Area Agency on Aging 
and the Illinois Department on Aging. Case workers from the Adult Protective Services 
Provider Agencies conduct investigations and work with adults age 60 or older and adults age 
18-59 with disabilities in resolving the abuse, neglect, or financial exploitation situation. All 
Adult Protective Services caseworkers are trained and certified by the Department. 
“Letters of intent” are due at Egyptian Area Agency on Aging at 200 
E. Plaza Drive in Carterville, IL on or before close of business on November 29th 2024 at 
4pm.  
 
Letters should be sent to the attention of Becky Salazar.  The letters of intent should be 
sent electronically by email to becky.salazar@egyptianaaa.org.  The Area Agency on Aging 
will not respond to any “letter of intent” which is received after the deadline. 
 
The Area Agency will forward a proposal package to each agency which submits a timely 
“letter of intent”. However, submission of a “letter of intent” and receipt of a proposal 
package does not obligate an agency to continue participation in the designation process.   
 
The Request for Proposals to be designated as the Adult Protectives Services agency for PSA 
11 will be emailed out December 2nd 2024 to those submitting a “letter of intent” in a timely 
manner.  The proposals must be submitted electronically to becky.salazar@egyptianaaa.org 
and will be due by January 31st, 2025 by 4pm.  Egyptian Area Agency on Aging will make a 
recommendation to the Department on Aging of the agency that best meets the 
requirements of the Request for Proposal for designation as the Adult Protective Services 
Provider. 
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Egyptian Area Agency on Aging, Inc. 
 
 

For Information or to ask questions, please contact Becky Salazar at the Egyptian Area 
Agency on Aging at 618-985-8311.  Any updates or answers for frequently asked questions 
will be posted on our website with this notice. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 

 


